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Local Secretary for Nova Scotia-Dr. Jas. R. DeWolf,
Halifax.

Local Secretary for New Brunswick-Dr. W. S. Harding,
St. John.

Local Secretary for Ontario-Dr. Wm. Cunniff, Belleville.
Treasurer-Dr. Robert Henry Russell, Quebec.
Thus commenced an organization, the value of which cannot

be now estimated by the profession of the Dominion.
Since then large and successful provincial societies have

sprung up, and it has been thought that the work of the Cana-
dian Medical Association had been compieted.

Fortunately for the profession generally, this opinion bas
been held by but a limited number, and up to the present all
attempts to curtail its usefulness have failed. During the last
few years there has been much enthusiasm over the meetings,
and the attendance has been large. Next year the meeting
will be held in St. John, N.B., some time in September, and if
united effort can do anything, the members of the profession in
the Maritime Provinces intend to make this one of the most suc-
cessful meetings the association hias ever known.

ELEVENTH INTERNATIONAL MEDICAL CONGRESS.

A letter directed to the undersigned by the Secretary-
General of the Eleventh International Medical Congress and
dated December 19th, 1893, contains the following cominuni-
cations

American members will pay on the English, French and
Italian railways single fares for double journeys, and will obtain
a reduction of twenty per, cent. on fares for Italian round-trip
tickets.

" The documents required for their identification will be sent
to you in January, and Americans intending to visit the Con-
gress will have to apply to you for them.

" Full particulars concerning the journeys will accompany
the documents.

Messis. Thos. Cook and Son, London, Paris, Rome and
Naples, should be applied to for accommodation and for tickets

63S7


